

March 28, 2022

Mr. Chris Parella Director of Public Works Town of Bristol 10 Court Street Bristol, RI 02809

RE: Transfer of Municipal Solid Waste and Recyclables

Dear Mr. Parella,

I am writing today with a gentle reminder that any municipality who wishes to use a transfer station to transfer mixed recyclables or municipal solid waste from a curbside collection vehicle to a trailer truck for transport to Rhode Island Resource Recovery Corporation facilities must apply to the Corporation in writing for permission to do so. In accordance with the provisions of Section Nine of our Solid Waste and Recycling Services Agreement these materials can only be transferred if the Corporation grants permission in writing and all transfers must comply with the Corporation's Municipal Transfer Policy (see attached).

In addition, please be advised that Resource Recovery reserves the right as of July 1, 2022 to begin charging transferred loads that it finds to be out of compliance with these contractual requirements the applicable non-municipal disposal and or processing rates set forward in the Corporation's then current Fee Schedule.

Ensuring the proper segregation, accounting and delivery of municipal vs. non-municipal materials is important to Resource Recovery and the people of the State as is making sure that our cities and towns have the ability to benefit from economies of scale where they exist. To this end Resource Recovery stands ready to assist in the development of municipal specific transfer plans and in the processing of related written requests. For questions and concerns, or to receive assistance in the development of municipal transfer plans, please contact our Municipal Program Coordinator, Kristin Littlefield. Kristin can be reached via email at klittlefield@rirrc.org or via telephone at (401) 942-1430 x 3252.

Sincerely,

Joseph Reposa Executive Director